TO BLOCK REPS:

September brings a special project, seven new Block Reps, and changes in your Directory of Reston Organizations:

Leaf Collection Petition

The Hunters Woods Environmental Management Committee of RHOA has asked for our cooperation in their efforts to assess interest in the formation of a Special District within Fairfax County for the purpose of leaf collection. (See the accompanying memo.) Please write your name on the back of the signature sheet, then obtain as many signatures as possible from the home owners in your block. Return the signature sheet by Monday, September 18, to Marian Buckner, 11623 Sourwood Lane, 471-1604; or to your Area Rep.

New Block Reps

Area #1--New residents of Southgate Square are being enthusiastically represented by:

Linda Morris	2215	Southgate	Square	437-8275
Sandy Sullivan	2223	Southgate	Square	437-4032
Melinda Chaite	2226	Southgate	Square	471-4045
Linda Denett	2247	Southgate	Square	437-8729
Judy Burkitt	2248	Southgate	Square	437-7625

Linda Morris is grooming to become the Area Rep when Southgate spins off as Area #7.

Area #2--Barbara Brown, 2505 Fauquier Lane, 437-0740 has replaced Pat Langmead as the Block Rep for the families on Fauquier Lane. Pat is now serving as Area Rep.

Area #5--Howland Drive has an additional Block Rep to serve its increasing population. She is Diana Burgess, 10906 Howland Drive, 437-1582.

WELCOME AND THANKS TO EACH OF YOU!

Directory of Reston Organizations--Changes

Page 3	Glade Pool Representative	Jane Hersey 437-7323 2406 Sweetbay Lane
Page 4	RCA Health Committee	Stuart H. Altman 437-9054 1327 Buttermilk Lane
	RCA Safety Committee	Yvonne J. Johnson 437-3430 1634 Wainwright Drive
Page 5	RHOA Covenants Committee	Sheldon Williams 437-3655 2504 Red Clover Court
	Thunderbird Baton & Drum Corp	Judy Bear 437-1676 78 Madison Street Herndon, Virginia

Reminder--A large influx of new families usually occurs near the beginning of the school year. Please remember to greet your new neighbors and offer to try to help them with the questions that plague all newcomers.

I do Alexander

To: Hunters Woods Homeowners

From: Hunters Woods Environmental Management Committee

Subject: Leaf Collection

The Hunters Woods EMC is circulating petitions to determine citizen interest in establishing a sanitary district in Hunters Woods for leaf collection.

Hunters Woods <u>homeowners</u> interested in establishing county leaf collection in our area are invited to sign the accompanying petition.

(One signature only per home.) If 50% of homeowners sign, the petitions can then be presented to the county for further action.

If a leaf collection district is established for Hunters Woods, all homeowners within the collection boundaries will pay a small yearly fee for streetside service by a leaf vacuum machine—three times in the fall, once in the Spring.

The first year's fee is 8-10¢ per \$100 of assessed value of Reston property (approx. 40% of market value), and 5-6¢ in following years.

For example, the owner of a house with a market value of \$40,000 (assessed at \$16,000) might pay between \$12.80 to \$16 the first year, and about \$9 yearly after that.

Service might start in the fall of 1973, if approved.

If possible, the resulting shredded leaves will be deposited in a Reston area for the use of our residents. They are a desirable mulch or make good compost (shredded leaves compost more readily than whole leaves).

SIGNATURE SHEET

NO. We, the undersigned residents of Reston, Va. do hereby respectfully petition the Fairfax Board of County Supervisors to provide leaf collection _____ in our area. NAME ADDRESS